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FIELD PARKING 

There are parking spaces at the field marked and 
designated as handicap parking. We’ve been notified that 
if City Park Rangers see vehicles parked in those stalls 
without a proper handicap tag displayed they will start 
issuing violation tickets. The fine for this type of ticket is 

$125.00. All members need to be aware that, if you park in 
a handicap stall without a tag and a ranger comes by, it 

could become an expensive day of flying. 

CLUB DVD LIBRARY OPEN 

The Club DVD library is open: 
   milehighwings.com/club/dvd.htm 
You can request a title via e-mail and pick up the DVD at 
the club meeting. Don’t miss Tucson Aerobatic Shootout, 
the best R/C video of all times! 

Please feel free to e-mail me your suggestions regarding 
the new DVDs to add to the library. 

Boris Sergeev, Club Librarian 

CLUB MEETING:  January 11, 2006 at 7pm 
at VoTech (across Arapahoe from the 

power plant) 
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2006 Officers: 
 

President: Richard Anderson (303) 652-2224 Secretary: Rudy Glick (970) 532-2488 

Vice Presidents: Dean Chandler (303) 652-2125 Treasurer: Ken Jochim (303) 444-3206 

 Tony Kilwein (303) 438-8500 Newsletter Editor: James Mack (303) 819-6669 

   Webmaster: Boris Sergeev (303) 530-2063 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

BAS MEETING MINUTES 

Boulder VoTech Center 

December 14, 2005 

 
Meeting called to order by President Augie Bruno at 7:00 
PM with 13 members present. 

Minutes 

Motion by Tony Kilwein, second by Dean Chandler, to 
accept the minutes of the November meeting as published 
in the last newsletter. Motion carried. 

Treasurer’s Report 

Ken Jochim reported the club has a bank balance of 
$7385.58 with 99 current members. 

Old Business 

Rich Anderson is still pursuing the club’s contract with the 
City. We are negotiating for a three-year contract, as 
recommended by Matt Claussen of Boulder Parks. 

Augie reported the club is still looking for a different 
facility to hold our meetings. Any members who can help 
us find a new spot should call Augie at 970-532-0201. 

New Business 

Motion by Arnold Peckar, second by Tony Kilwein, for 
Rich Anderson to purchase two new windsocks for the 
field. Motion carried. 

On Saturday August 12 the club is sponsoring a pylon race 
at the field. This will be an AMA sanctioned event. Bryant 
Johnson can be contacted at (303) 466-6599 for further 
information. The field will be closed for open flying on this 
date. 

Arnold Peckar donated 4 hard hats to the membership.  

Augie Bruno passed out some catalogs for fasteners to the 
members. 

Club Dues are due the 1st of January. 

Club owned DVDs were exchanged. 

Election Results 

Election of officers was held with the following results: 

President—Richard Anderson 
Vice President—Dean Chandler and Tony Kilwein   
Treasurer—Ken Jochim 
Secretary—Rudy Glick 
Newsletter Editor—James Mack 
Webmaster and DVD Librarian—Boris Sergeev 
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Show And Tell 

 

Tony Kilwein displayed his completed Evo Bipe. It is a 
laser cut kit sold by Mountain Models, which fits together 
real well. The completed model weighs 22 ounces. 

Adjourn 

Motion to adjourn the meeting by Arnold Peckar, second by 
Rich Anderson. Motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Rudy Glick 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

From The Editor 

As of this month I, James Mack, have assumed the 
responsibility of newsletter editor. I have some pretty big 
shoes to fill, given Boris’s excellent tenure during the past 
three years. Right now, I’m just trying to keep my head 
above water while learning how everything works during 
the transition. Feel free to let me know how I’m doing by 
contacting me at jmack@jmack.net or (303) 819-6669. 

Indoor Electric Fly-In 

Harris Aviation and Things With Wings are hosting what is 
believed to be the first indoor electric fly-in in Colorado, 
hosted in Harris Aviation’s 13,000+ square foot aircraft 
storage hangar. The fly-in is to be held on Saturday, Jan 1, 
2006, from 9am to 4pm. A $10.00 charge per pilot will be 
assessed at the door, and each person can bring and fly as 
many aircraft as they wish within the 6 hours. There will be 
door prizes provided by Things With Wings and Horizon 
Hobbies. The majority of the day will be spent "open 
flying" and just having fun, but there will be a few 
entertaining contests such as "electric limbo", and possibly 
some pylon racing. Should be a great time, and if this is a 
success, look for it again next year! 

To get to the fly-in: 

• Hwy. 85 north to 8th St. (Hwy. 66 connects to hwy. 85 
just east of I-25) 

• East on 8th St.  
• North on Airport Road.  
• Right turn on Skyhawk.  
• Left on Ed Beagles Ln.  
• The hangar will be marked using a sign ("Things With 

Wings"). 

Parking:  

First park on the north and east sides on the fly-in hangar, 
then park along the east side of Ed Beagles Lane wherever 
able, not blocking Ed Beagles Lane. 

Please note that the facility used is an aircraft storage 
hangar for local aircraft owners. If the weather turns, such 
as snow or another really bad wind storm, the event will be 
forced to reschedule for the following week. 

For more information, contact: 
Jeff Mitchell 
(303-332-7935) 

flyinhigh025@aol.com 

Jefco Aeromodelers Auction 

The Jefco Aeromodelers will be having their annual R/C 
auction from February 3-5th of 2006. This is an excellent 
opportunity to sell your old stuff and buy some new stuff. 
There is a $5.00 admission fee to sell or bid on items, but 
there is no admission fee if all you want to do is to look 
around. 

The event will be held at the Jefferson County Fairgrounds 
at 6th Avenue and Indiana St. To get there, take 6th Avenue 
west to Indiana St (8 miles west of I-25), turn left under the 
overpass, then right at the second light for 3/10 mile to the 
Fairgrounds entrance. At the entrance, follow the signs to 
the auction. 

Schedule of Events: 

Friday, February 3-12pm to 8pm: Merchandise check-in 
and inspection 
Saturday, February 4-8am: Auction starts; merchandise 
check-in all day 
Sunday, February 5-8am: Auction only; no merchandise 
accepted 

For more information, see: 
web: http://www.JefcoAeromodelers.org/ 
email: rcflyer@qwest.net 
phone: Steve Day (303) 922-8107 
 Eve (303) 987-1944 
 Judy Gerken (303) 934-7747 
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Club Dues are DUE! 
 
If you haven’t paid your club dues already, note that they are due as of January 1st. Please remit your 
dues payment along with this sheet (or equivalent information) to our treasurer, either at the club 
meeting (Jan 14th: 
 
Ken Jochim 
3865 Norwood Court 
Boulder, CO 80304 
 
Make checks payable to “Boulder Aeromodeling Society” or “BAS”. 
..............................................................................................................................................................  

BAS Membership Renewal Form 

 

Name:_____________________________________ AMA Number:___________________________  
 

Address: ___________________________________________________________________________  
 Street City State Zip 

Phone:_________________________Email Address (if applicable): ___________________________  
 

Frequencies Used: ___________________________________________________________________  

..............................................................................................................................................................  

The dues for this year have been raised from last year as follows: 

• Regular Membership with e-mail delivery of the newletter — $45.00 per year  
• Regular Members with postal delivery of the printed newletter — $50.00 (to cover newsletter 

mailing cost) 
• Regular Family Membership — $55.00 
• Junior Membership (for those under 19)— $15.00 

All Regular Memberships require, for the first year only, an additional $30.00 field upkeep cost.  [This 

fee is paid when one joins the club or when one renews the membership after not being a member for a 
year or more.] 
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FLYING FIELD HOURS 

9:00am to dusk on weekdays 
10:00am to dusk on weekends 

CLASSIFIEDS  

  
INSTRUCTORS LISTING 

Call if you need help getting started: 

Dean Chandler  303-652-2125   Futaba 

Steve Croft  303-651-9104   Futaba 

Tony Kilwein  303-438-8500   Futaba 

Wendell Wickstrom 303-494-9324   Airtronics 

Ken Jochim  303-444-3206   JR 

James Mack  303-819-6669   Futaba 

THE YELLOW PAGES 

A listing of area merchants, whose products are of interest to 
R/C enthusiasts; provided as a service to our members.  
Some will give you a discount with your current club card. 

Mile Sky Hobbies (formerly known as HSJM Ltd. Hobbies), 
1300 W Midway, Broomfield (303-439-2640), Steve Clark 

Action Hobbies, 1477 Carr, Lakewood, (303-233-6275), 
Glen A. Magree 

Hobby Town, 800 South Hover Rd. Longmont, (303-774-1557)  

Mile High Wings store@milehighwings.com  
Your source of R/C Simulator interfaces and all-composite 
ARFs: www.milehighwings.com  

Don's Hobbies, 815 10th Street, Greeley (970-353-3115) 
Tony Farro 

Things with Wings, 6268 W. 10th #2 Greeley (970-352-
1067) Jim Richardson 

Hobby Town, 6815 W. 88th Ave., Westminster, (303-431-
0482), James Miley 

Hobby Giant, 5545-A, Olde Wadsworth, Arvada, 303-940-
9238, Larry Cencich. 

Heliport Hobbies, 1400 W. 70th Street, Denver 303-430-
8828, also Magnum Fuels 

Ken Jochim submitted the following ad: 

FOR SALE: USB Interface Cable for Futaba, Hitec, or 
Tower Hobbies Transmitters  
(more info at   milehighwings.com/usb_cables.htm) 

Also includes a CD with FMS & PRE-flight simulator 
software 

My son won this item at the raffle this summer, but we 
don’t own any Futaba gear.  (I have the JR version and it 
works great!)  

$20.00    

[Editor’s note: MileHighWings.com sells it for $40 + tax] 

Ken Jochim  303-444-3206 


